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Upcoming Meetings
Feb. 1: Reno Aces
Hot Stove Luncheon

Feb. 8: NO MEETING
Mardi Gras in on Feb. 9th

Feb. 15: NO MEETING
President’s Day

Find us on Facebook - 
Rotary Club of Reno

Monday’s Program

Save the Dates
For more information 

or to register online, go to:
www.renorotaryclub.org

Reno Mardi Gras
February 9, 2016

Tahoe City Rotary Clubs 
Annual Ski Race
March 11, 2016

Reno Aces
Hot Stove Luncheon

Matt Williams, Gil Heredia and Bob Gebhard

Following a two-year stint as manager of the 
Washington Nationals, Matt Williams was 
re-hired by the Diamondbacks as their third-
base coach in November of 2015. Williams 
guided the Nationals to a 179-145 record in 
two seasons, including a 2014 playoff appear-
ance which helped him in earning NL Man-
ager of the Year. His coaching career began in 
2010 when he was tabbed as Arizona’s fi rst-
base coach. He was then re-assigned to the 
third-base coaches box from 2011-13. Wil-
liams starred on the diamond and gridiron at 
Carson High School in Carson City, NV. He 
later played baseball at the University of Ne-
vada, Las Vegas before being selected by the 
San Francisco Giants as the third overall pick 
in the 1986 amateur draft. Williams spent 17 
years in Major League Baseball, totaling 378 
home runs and 1,218 RBIs in 1,866 games 
played. Williams’ accolades include being a 
fi ve-time National League All-Star, four-time 
Gold Glove Award winner, four-time Sil-
ver Slugger Award winner and World Series 
Champion with the D-backs in 2001.

In 2016, the Aces will feature a new pitch-
ing coach for the fi rst time in franchise his-
tory with former pitching coach Mike Parrott 
being assigned to Short-Season A Hillsboro. 
Gil Heredia was offi cially named as Reno’s 
pitching coach on January 5, 2016. This year 
will mark Heredia’s fi rst at the Triple-A level 
and eighth overall in the Diamondbacks or-
ganization. He held the same role with Short-
Season A Yakima (2009), Rookie-Advanced 
Missoula (2010-12) and Single-A Advanced 
Visalia (2013-15) the previous seven years. 
Heredia pitched collegiately at the University 
of Arizona from 1986-87 and was a teammate 
of Arizona manager Chip Hale on the 1986 
Wildcats’ National Championship team. He 
was selected in the ninth round of the 1987 
amateur draft by the San Francisco Giants and 
was teammates with Williams from 1991-92. 
Heredia earned 57 wins over 10 Major League 

seasons, including a career-high 15 with the 
Oakland Athletics in 2000.

Bob Gebhard enters his 12th season with the 
Diamondbacks in 2016 as the Vice President 
& Special Assistant to the General Manager. 
In 2012, Gebhard received the Roland He-
mond Award from the Society of American 
Baseball Research (SABR) in recognition of 
his contributions to the community of profes-
sional scouts. In 2011, he was named the re-
cipient of the Sheldon “Chief” Bender Award, 
as announced by Minor League Baseball. The 
award recognizes an individual with distin-
guished service who has been instrumental 
in player development, has established good 
relationships with their organization’s af-
fi liates and is well respected in the baseball 
community. Gebhard joined the D-backs prior 
to the 2005 season after a fi ve-year stint in a 
similar role with the St. Louis Cardinals. Geb-
hard had an 11-year playing career as a pitcher 
that included big league stints with the Min-
nesota Twins and Montreal Expos. A native 
of Lamberton, Minn., Gebhard starred at the 
University of Iowa where he played baseball 
and basketball.



Club Board
Club Board Meeting – February 
11, 4:30 pm, Sunshine Reporting 
Services, 151 Country Estates, 
Reno. 

All members are 
welcome to attend. 

Foundation Trustees
Foundation Trustees Meeting 
- Tuesday, February 23, 8:00 
am, Rounds Bakery, 294 East 
Moana Lane #10, Reno. 

All members are 
welcome to attend. 

District 5190 
Newsletter Link:
http://www.rotarydistrict5190.org/

Last Meeting Volunteers

Honor Roll
Diana Hoffman......................... $200
Tom Young .............................. $200
Dick Gammick ......................... $100
Pat Horgan .............................. $100
Mark Meich .............................. $100
Linda Powers ........................... $100
Craig Wesner........................... $100

Scanner: Kristen Kennedy 
Greeter: Anne Flanzraich
Greeter: Kristen Kennedy
Raffl e Tickets: Cathy Delionback
Invocation: Kurt Mische   
Pledge:  Lindsey York 
Sgt. At Arms: Bud James
Sgt. At Arms: Charlie Santiago 
Photographer: Kevin LeVezu
Piano: Genie Mathews

The Rotary 
Club of Reno
PresentsReno 

Food, Wine & Spirits

To purchase tickets visit  
www.RenoMardiGras.com

Enjoy the area’s finest Mardi Gras celebration 
with Food, Wine & Spirits, Silent Auction, 
Raffles, Live Music and more! 

Fat Tuesday
February 9, 2016
6–9 p.m.
$75/person

Reno Events Center
400 N. Center St.

The 24th Annual Food, Wine & Spirits is a fundraiser, 

benefitting many local programs helping to educate & train 

our youth & improve the quality of life in our community.

If you read this month’s The Rotarian 
magazine, you probably noted the inspi-
rational interviews with several Rotary 
Peace Fellows, including Summer Lewis, 
founder of True Roots Consulting, work-
ing with family garden projects in Mexico.
“People sometimes ask me how one little 

project in one little community makes a 
difference,” Summer told author Steve 
Almond.  “But you can’t think of it like 
that.  You have to consider the thousands, 
if not millions, of projects all over the 
world.  Then you have to consider all the 
Rotary Peace Fellows working on projects 
like this.  Then think about all the Rotary 
clubs carrying out projects in communi-
ties.  Now you’re talking about changing 
the world.”

Not all of us can be hands-on involved in 
world-wide projects, but we can support 
the work done by Rotarians and alumni 
such as Summer and our own Peace Fel-
low Aimal, now studying in England.  
Joining the Paul Harris Society is one way 
to provide this support.  A Paul Harris So-
ciety member pledges to donate $1000 to 
The Rotary Foundation during the Rotary 
year.  The Rotary Club of Reno had 24 
Paul Harris Society members last year, 
and we hope to do even better this year.
If you’d like more information on the 

Paul Harris Society or are ready join this 
group of generous Rotarians, contact Paul 
Harris Society member Gary Bullis or 
club TRF chair Anne-Louise Bennett for 
a pledge form.   We hope to meet our goal 
by the end of March in order to qualify for 
District club recognition.

“Now you’re talking about changing the world!”
Summer Lewis, Rotary Peace Fellow



$3,000

APPLY TODAY FOR THE

Rotary DISTRICT 
SCHOLARSHIP

Eligible students include high school seniors 

and undergraduate level students who 

attend a trade school, community college, 

or a university located in District 5190. 

Scholarship money is available for one year 

and can be used for tuition, books, supplies, 

and other educational needs.

SCHOLARSHIP AMOUNT: ELIGIBILITY:

For more information or to fill out the scholarship application visit: 
 

Loretta Bonilla 

APPLICATION DEADLINE:

Rotary Club of Reno



4 YEAR AND 2 YEAR COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES 
 
 
NAME LOCATION TYPE 
American River College Sacramento, Ca Two-Year 
Butte Community College Oroville, Ca Two-Year 
Cal State University  Sacramento and Chico, Ca Four-Year 
Career College of Northern 
Nevada 

Sparks, Nv Certificates/Diplomas 
Two -Year 

Carrington College Reno, Nv Medical/Clinical Assistant 
Cerro Coso Community 
College 

Bishop  
Mammoth Lakes, Ca 

Two -Year 

Deep Springs College Dyer, Nv 
Big Pine, Ca 

Two-Year 
Liberal Arts (Male only) 

Feather River Community 
College 

Quincy, Ca Two-Year 

Folsom Lake College: All Campuses Two-Year 
Great Basin College Elko, Nv Four-Year 
Klamath Community College Klamath Falls, Or Two-Year 
Lake Tahoe Community 
College 

South Lake Tahoe, Ca Two-Year 

Lassen Community College Susanville, Ca Two Year 
Milan Institute Sparks, Nv Certificate Programs: 

Dental/Pharmaceutical 
Shasta College Redding, Ca Two-Year 
Sierra (Community) College All campuses Two-Year 
Sierra Nevada College Incline Village, Nv Four-Year 
Simpson University Redding, CA Four-Year 
Truckee Meadows Community 
College 

Reno, Nv Two-Year 

University of Nevada Las 
Vegas 

Las Vegas, Nv Four-Year 

University of Nevada Reno Reno, Nv Four-Year 
University of Phoenix Reno, Nv & Sacramento, Ca Four-Year 
Western Governor’s College On-Line Four-Year 
Western Nevada College Carson City, Nv Four-Year 

 

PROFILE OF THE IDEAL SCHOLARSHIP CANDIDATE 

In order to assist Rotary club and district selection committees in selecting outstanding Global 
and District Scholarship candidates, the Rotary Foundation has identified the following traits (in 
no particular order) that should be considered standard for any Rotary “ambassador of 
goodwill”.  Each candidate does not need to possess all of the traits below to be a successful 
scholar, but those who possess more of the traits than other candidates are likely to be more 
successful “ambassadors”. 

The ideal Global and District Scholar candidate: 

� Possesses excellent leadership skills and potential 
� Understands his/her award obligations, especially speeches to Rotary and non-Rotary 

audiences 
� Has a proven record of success in his/her academics and/or vocation 
� Is articulate and possesses good proficiency in the study country language 
� Is well-groomed and has a professional appearance 
� Has demonstrated a personal commitment to community service 
� Is willing to participate in an outbound orientation seminar provided by the club or 

district 
� Is interested in participating in and possibly identifying Rotary service projects while 

abroad 
� Has well-defined and realistic goals 
� Possesses maturity and seriousness of purpose 
� Is an excellent public speaker, skilled with presentations to both small and large 

audiences 
� Knows the history, culture, and politics of both his/her home community and study 

country 
� Is diplomatic and articulate when discussing world affairs and sensitive topics 
� Has concrete ideas as to how he/she will improve international understanding and 

world peace 
� Has thoroughly researched his/her preferred study institution including alternative 

locations 
� Is willing to study in a country that typically does not host international students 
� Is interested in a study field that has a direct impact on the humanitarian needs of the 

world 
� Intends to dedicate part or all of their personal or professional life to ideals of Rotary 
� Is flexible and possesses a good sense of humor 
� Is sincere about maintaining a lifelong relationship with Rotary after his/her scholarship 

period 



How To Introduce 
Your Guests And 

New Members At A 
Club Meeting

When introducing a guest or 
new members during a Club 
meeting, the correct way is to 
greet the Club President, fellow 
Rotarians and guests, introduce 
yourself and state your 
classifi cation, and then 
introduce your guest, their title 
and business affi liation. Please 
do not introduce any guest as 
a prospective new member or 
that they are looking for a 
position or clients.

Attendance And 
Make Up Reminder

Your attendance is important 
to both you as a member and to 
the Club in meeting attendance 
percentage requirements. 
Please make sure you turn in 
make-ups to our Club Secretary 
at a club meeting or by email. 
Don’t forget that you need to 
attend or make up at least 50% 
of club regular meetings in each 
half of the year (rolling six 
months) and attend at least 30% 
of this club’s meetings in each 
half of the year. Credit can be 
received for Rotary committee 
work and other offi cial Rotary 
functions. You can also do make 
ups on-line. A list of E-Clubs can 
be found at http://www.rotary.
org/RIdocuments/en_pdf/
eclub_list.pdf  Just click on this 
link and it will lead you to others.

There are a variety of clubs 
listed, but all must offer at least 
30 minutes of content for any 
makeup.  For additional 
information, please check out 
http://www.rotary.org/en/
members/generalinformation/
PilotClubsAnde-clubs/Pages/
ridefault.aspx

The following is a new website devoted exclusively to our Mardi 
Gras event.  You can fi nd out what will be at Mardi Gras 

and purchase tickets.  Listings include:

Restaurants
Wines

Silent Auction items (coming soon)
 

http://www.mardigrasreno.com/

RYLA is Accepting 
Applications

The RYLA committee is currently ac-
cepting applications for participants to 
the Rotary Youth Leadership Assembly 
(RYLA) to be held this summer in Griz-
zly Ranch by Portola.  It is a weeklong 
camp in which campers will learn skills 
including leadership, teamwork, commu-
nication and self-awareness.  Participants 
must currently be a junior in high school.  
In addition to Reno High School, other 
high schools will be considered.  We en-
courage students who are related to our 
club members to apply. Please contact 
Tom Taelour for more information 771-
4008 or ttaelour@charter.net.  Applica-
tions will be accepted until February 25. 
Info: www.Camp-RYLA.org

The following members 
have left the Rotary Club 
of Reno.
We will miss them and wish them well in 
the future.

1. Janet Kolvet, Government – USDA
2. Sherrie Graham Amader – Banking /        
 Credit Analyst
3. John Gilbert - Insurance - Group
4. Warren Lerude – Media Consultant
5. Paul Grandstrom – Health Care

If you know someone that can fi ll one of 
these Classifi cations, please invite them 
to a meeting and propose them for 
membership.

New Rotary Club of Reno 
Directors:

Our new Directors who will serve from 
July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2019 are:

• Kirk Bailey
• Trudy Nauman
• Perry Fagin

Congratulations! Thank you for your ser-
vice to our club.

Potential New Member
The following individual has been 

approved for membership by the Board of 
Directors of the Rotary Club of Reno, and 
has completed orientation.  If you have 
any comments on their proposed 
membership in the Rotary Club of Reno, 
please submit them in writing to the Club 
Secretary.

Chris Riche
Marketing & Software Development

Sponsor: Chris Askin

Sharon Stephenson (center) receives the Educator 
of the Month Award from Jim Pfrommer (left) and 
President Curt. Congratulations Sharon!



Local Area Rotary Clubs
MONDAY
 12:00 p.m.  RENO - Harrah’s
 12:15 p.m.  INCLINE VILLAGE - The Parasol Foundation
 6:00 p.m.  RENO MIDTOWN - Silver Peak on Wonder & Holcomb 

TUESDAY
 7:00 a.m.  TRUCKEE SUNRISE - Marty’s Cafe,
12:00  p.m.  RENO CENTRAL - Peppermill
12:00  p.m.  CARSON CITY - CC Nugget
12:00  p.m.  MINDEN - Carson Valley Inn
12:00  p.m.  FALLON - Fallon Convention Center
12:00  p.m.  BISHOP - Astorga’s Restaurant
12:10  p.m.  TONOPAH - Kozy Korner Kafe
 6:00 p.m.  RENO CENTENNIAL SUNSET - Tamarack Junction
 6:00 p.m.  TAHOE CITY - Jake’s on the Lake
 7:00 p.m.  YERINGTON - Giuseppes’ Steak House

WEDNESDAY
 7:00 a.m.  MAMMOTH SUNRISE - CJ’s Grill
 7:10 a.m.  BISHOP SUNRISE - Northern Inyo Hospital Board Room
 12:00 p.m.  SPARKS - Nugget Casino Resort
 12:15 p.m.  S. LAKE TAHOE - Harrah’s S. Lake
 6:00 p.m.  RENO ROTARACT CLUB - check www.renorotaract.org

THURSDAY
   7:00  a.m.  SPARKS SUNRISE - The Resort at Red Hawk
   7:00  a.m.  TAHOE-INCLINE - Hyatt
 12:00 p.m.  MAMMOTH - Rafters Restaurant and Lounge
12:00  p.m.  TRUCKEE - Truckee Community & Cultural Center
12:10  p.m.  LOYALTON - Community Church
12:15  p.m.  RENO SOUTH - Atlantis
12:00  p.m.  FERNLEY - Black Bear Diner
 6:00 p.m.  C.C. SUNSET - Red’s Old 395 Grill
 7:00 p.m.  SMITH VALLEY - Heyday Inn, Wellington

FRIDAY
 7:00 a.m.  RENO SUNRISE - Atlantis
 12:15 p.m.  TAHOE DOUGLAS - MontBleu

Chris Askin .........................................................................Feb 01
Kurt Mische ........................................................................Feb 02
Rich Schreinert ....................................................................Feb 02
Tom Taelour ........................................................................Feb 07
Jim Elston............................................................................Feb 14
Skip Hansen ........................................................................Feb 15
John Hellgeth ......................................................................Feb 15
Linda Powers ......................................................................Feb 16
Harvey Fennell ....................................................................Feb 19
Michael Murray ..................................................................Feb 20
Bryce Griffi th ......................................................................Feb 23
Bob Lewis ...........................................................................Feb 23
Craig Wesner ......................................................................Feb 27
John Breternitz ....................................................................Feb 28
Thomas Fennell ...................................................................Feb 28

February Birthdays

Published by 
The Rotary Club of Reno   
P.O. Box 1750
Reno, NV 89505  
info@renorotaryclub.org

David Spillers, Editor, 
DigiPrint Corporation
(775) 786-4464
Fax: (775) 786-3913
david@digiprintcorporation.com

Articles and inserts must be received by 8 a.m. 
on Wednesday for inclusion in the next week’s 
newsletter.

If you would like to receive this newsletter by 
email, please contact David Spillers at the 
following: david@digiprintcorporation.com. If 
you receive the newsletter by email, you will 
not receive it via US Mail unless you request 
it. You will need to install Acrobat Reader on 
your computer to view the newsletter. Acrobat 
Reader is a free download at www.Adobe.com.

Please make sure you turn in make-
ups to Carl Fuetsch at a club meeting 
or by email: info@renorotaryclub.org.  
Don’t forget that you need to attend or 
make up at least 50% of club regular 
meetings in each half of the year 
(rolling six months) and attend at 
least 30% of this club’s meetings in 
each half of the year. Credit can be 
received for Rotary committee work 
and other offi cial Rotary functions.

Attendance

The Four-Way Test 
Of the things we think, say or do
1. Is it the TRUTH? 
2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
3. Will it build GOODWILL and  
  BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all  
  concerned?


